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Troop 243 Outings & Activities – Archery starts out our month with Mr. Hubbuch making us all safe when we handle a bow and arrow.  We hope that Chris Early will be able to get his Eagle Project started.  We will participate in Camp Crooked Creek’s Hike, Bike, Climb and Paddle camp out and accept orders for flowers all month.  Our boys will participate in a program sponsored by the Truck show in March that will allow them to earn the truck merit badge.  We close the month out with Ian Berendsen presenting Horsemanship and the usual leadership meetings.
Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Field/Class A uniforms are expected for all troop meetings while class B uniforms are ok for patrol meetings.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. Barnabas.  SERVICE PATROLS should arrive 15 minutes early to set up for the meeting.

March 4th, 7:00 – Troop meeting with a topic of archery.  The service patrol is Nuclear Squirrels. 

March 11th, 7:00 PM – Patrol meeting.  There is no service patrol.

March 18th, 7:00 PM – Troop meeting with a topic of Scout Skills/Fire Safety.  The service patrol is Phantom.
March 25th – Troop meeting with a topic of Horsemanship.  The service patrol is Tiki.
Chris Early Eagle Project – We hope that Chris Early will be able to get his Eagle Project started on March 7th.  He will be refurbishing a private cemetery and will need lots of help!
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Truck Transportation Merit Badge  - The Mid-America Trucking Show is sponsoring an all day program that will allow our scouts to earn the Truck Transportation Merit badge.  The program runs all day and is a great opportunity for them to gain some knowledge about an industry that is absolutely critical to our country.    
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Adult Leadership Changes – We had a couple of Adult Leadership changes take effect in February.  First of all Mr. Tom Kennedy, who’s held just about every key leadership position in our troop, transitioned out of the chairmanship of the troop committee.  Tom Doyle will take over the reigns of the committee.  Fortunately Tom Doyle has experience as a leader and recently the committee chair of the pack from which he came.  Then there was Bill Hesse.  It would not be an exaggeration to say that Troop 243 would not have bus today or an organization that pays for it without Bill Hesse.  Bill drove multiple busses through the years and saved the troop a stunning amount of money on repairs and maintenance because of his generosity of time, talent and I suspect a bit of treasure also.  He trained bus drivers and got our various busses in and out of some pretty tight spots.  His service to our troop continued well after his own son made Eagle and was off on his own.  After those many years Bill is retiring from his position as King of the Busses.  Bill is pictured to the right.  We welcome Ken Botner as he takes on yet another role with the troop for which he is more than qualified as our Bus King.  Thank you to Mr. Kennedy for his past and on going service.  Thank you Mr. Hesse for your years of selflessness.  Thanks to both Mr. Botner and Mr. Doyle as they continue to give generously of their time to help keep one of the premier BSA programs going strong.  
Hike, Bike, Climb and Shoot - This year we will participate in the Cherokee District Hike, Bike, Climb and Shoot camp out.  As the name implies, lovers of all of these sports will have the opportunity to utilize the Camp Crooked Creek amazing resources to have some serious fun.  
Flower Sale – We continue to accept flower orders through April 15th so please call a scout and place an order!
Troop Leadership Meetings – The PLC will be held on February 22nd.  The Adult leadership meetings will be held Monday evening, February 23rd.  The ASMs will meet from 7:00- 8:00 and the committee will meet from 8:00 – 9:00.  
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Fun! 
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Below are some pictures that will give you an idea of some of the fun we had in February.  First we attended 2 Scout Sundays one each at Sts. Pius and Barnabas.  Weather conditions made the turn out at St. Pius the best so that is the picture I included here.  We also had our annual electronics friendly Winter Freeze out trip.  Technically it is hard to call this trip a camp out since they stay in a big heated cabin and have cooks prepare their meals for them.  Camp Piomingo provides a great bunkhouse with separate bunk areas for adults vs boys.  Meals are prepared by Troop 243’s Eagle Scouts who come back for the weekend to mix with the scouts.  One slipped into the picture below in which the scouts are building a fire.  The bottom left picture is of a slide that the boys lined up to use with a boy exiting at the bottom in a picture next to the Sunday group shot.  It was indeed a cold weekend but it was also dry which makes this slide all the more fun.  








Was there some fun in January?  Yeeees.  I will include here the words of Mr. Early.


“Even though I am sure that someday people will sing folk songs about the mighty deeds of Troop 243 I wanted to make sure these guys were recognized. At Klondike Derby in January we came in first place in 3 of the ten completions. Overall time we came in third of 21 patrols. We made two patrols from our existing ones. The youngest guys in the Blitzkrieg Patrol boiled water in a pot and a fire started without matches in 1 minute 34 seconds as well as being the only group to identify and treat hypothermia in their scenario. They came in 6th overall of 21 patrols. The other patrol (the Vampire Teddy Bears) won two of the ten events with the “Camp Confusion” scenario and the Knots competition. It was a great weekend and the guys are looking forward to doing even better next year. The adults enjoyed an amazing meal prepared by Mr. Hamilton and stayed warm in the cabin with the help of Mr. Botner’s fire stoking expertise. Additionally as an impartial observer (kind of) it seems like the emphasis on Scout Skills during the Administration of Kenneth Botner, SPL, really paid off. Congrats again guys!”





Below is a picture of our boys who successfully completed the religious awards programs this year.  Also of note, Fr. Bill Burkes of St. Pius was awarded the St. George award.  Congrats to our boys and thanks to Fr. Bill for his commitment to the future of the church.








